MEG Management Committee meeting

05.11.2008, 14:00hrs, West Wing Lecture Theatre, CBU

Minutes
· Present:  Friedemann Pulvermuller, Rik Henson, Yury Shtyrov, Gary Chandler, Oleg Korzyukov, Marie Smith, Olaf Hauk, Georgie Morrill (minutes)
1. Apologies for absences
· Rhodri Cusack

· Clare Dine

· Maarten Van Casteren

· Rob Anthony

2. Matters arising 
There was a quick mention about the Channel 4 recording on Tuesday 18th November. GM informed the committee that both the MEG lab and the MRI lab have been booked from 13:00 that afternoon and we are just waiting on CSL to confirm the actual schedule for the afternoon. RH mentioned that Mandy Carter was the PR person for the CBU so she should be aware of this as some forms will need to be completed.  It was also discussed that some “MRC” logos should perhaps be put up in the lab so they will show in the background whilst the filming is taking place.
Action: GM to email Mandy and Anthea to make them aware of this event.
3. Minutes from the last meeting
Item 4 – No need to install Maxfilter as the new version has not yet been released.  FP informed the committee that he received a comment at the UMC that many people were unclear on how to use Maxfilter.  RH/YS pointed out that there is a guide on how to use this on the Wiki but it could be brought more up to date.  FP asked if this could be a downloadable batch file.

Item 5.3 – YS/OH reported that the new EEG cap seems to be working very well with its new design which includes a new Velcro chin strap and 3 holes  where you can click in electrodes for EOG.  YS advised that this should be used for another week or so to double check it is all working well.  Then the other sizes can be re-ordered in the same design.  

The minutes were approved. 

Action: MLS to look into Maxfilter guide.
4. Computing











YS mentioned about moving an analysis computer in the lab.  MLS agreed this would be a good idea.  YS suggested moving one of the Linux machines from the user room.  The committee agreed to this.
Action point:  YS to log request with IT.
5. Lab business and progress
5.1
Wall for sound insulation: Drawings were received last week from Neuromag which GC agreed were okay but they need to send more detailed drawings, which hasn’t happened yet.  They were hoping complete the work when the lab was closed for Christmas but YS is doubtful that this will happen as this is only a short time away.
5.2 
Using the “imagerstech” mailing list: MLS reported that a few people had approached her with problems regarding Maxfilter and MEG analysis who were sure if there was an email group that they could send questions to to get advice.  FP informed that there was talk about this once where they thought it might be a good idea to have an EEG/MEG methods email group, but then the general opinion was that we shouldn’t separate MRI from these so it was thought that a more general imagers list would be more appropriate.  FP suggested sending an email to “imagers+” to inform them that they can now use “imagerstech” for any technical questions.
5.3 Eye Tracker: GC reported that on 27th and 28th November, SMI are coming to install the eye tracker.  RH suggested asking SMI about whether the data from the eye tracker can be fed straight into a channel.  MvC expressed an interest in learning how to use the eye tracker properly.
5.4 EEG Caps: Already discussed.
5.5 New Operators: Lisa Brindley has been training to become an operator and is nearly at the stage where she will be able to operate alone.
5.6 Other Issues:  GC mentioned the “People Handling” course which took place.  MLS said that she enjoyed the course.  GC reported that a risk assessment must me created to say, for example, that if a person can not stand by themselves then they must not be used as a participant in the MEG lab. Operators can ’assist’ people to walk but hoists must be used to lift people in and out of chairs etc that can’t walk, and this equipment can not go in the lab.  FP showed concern about a study coming up where stroke patients will be tested in the lab.  Walking sticks will be allowed.
RH asked GC about whether visual Supine is working now as a researcher has a study he wants to run, using this.  GC confirmed that it should now be working but a pilot to test this would be good.  GM informed the committee that the pilot has already been booked in for the following week.

OH also brought up the fact that a cushion (perhaps inflatable) to support the neck in whilst in the MEG machine would be nicer for the participant.  

Action point: YS to liaise with GC to organise a meeting with Neuromag. MLS to email imagers about “imagerstech” list. GC to look into the mirror for the visual supine and neck support cushion.
6. MEG Lab stats for October
GM showed the committee the MEG lab usage report for October 2008. The stats are being worked out slightly differently to include all booked hours and maintenance hours rather than just actual hours used for recording.  Wednesday afternoons are going to be kept mainly for maintenance but there was concern expressed by RH that quite often these maintenance hours in the afternoon were not actually used.  FP pointed out that we can however offer these slots to researchers if this is the case a day or two before. The committee agree that an open slot after lunch would be beneficial for researchers to use to test stimuli etc – at least just while the lab isn’t so busy.
Action: GM to finish updating lab stats and update scheduler with Wednesday afternoon slots for maintenance and checking/testing. 
7. MEG Show and Clinic







GM showed the committee the latest schedule for this event who checked through the presentations and pointed out any that were missing.  It was decided to run it with 10 minute slots for each presentation and a 10 minute tea/coffee break half way through.
Action: GM to update schedule and send out reminders, plus arrange tea/coffee
8. GSK ‘Schizophrenia study’
FP reported that this is now starting this month.  From 7th November each Monday and Friday is being booked 11-13:00 in the MEG lab.  There have concerns over the stimuli but GSK seem reluctant to change it now.  RH brought up the fact that GSK are actually paying us to use the lab so it’s up to them if they want to change anything.
9. Christmas break/annual service
The MEG lab will be close from 15th December 2008.  Neuromag will be coming on 15th to starting shutting the machine down.  GC said that it alos depends on building work as to what gets done before Christmas.  On 7th Jan Neuromag will return to carry out the service on the machine.  The lab will then be back open for use on Monday 12th December.

10. AOB
OH asked how often the machine is tuned because he had a few issues with a recording.  MLS replied that it is tuned before the first slot of the day.  

RH asked how full the lab is over the next month.  GM replied that it is filling up much more including lots more GSK slots.
11. Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 19th November at 2pm in the West Wing Lecture Theatre
